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Approve Probation Department Participation in Annie E. Casey Foundation Supported
Juvenile Detention Alternatives Initiative Training and Detention Reform Program

Dear Board Members:

The Probation Department is providing information to your Board regarding prehminary
discussions that have occurred with the Annie E. Casey Foundation. The Foundation is interested
in providing funding to the Department in the amount of $75,000 per year, for two years for
support of a training series and detention reform activities.

In December 1992, the Annie E. Casey Foundation of Baltimore, Maryland, a charitable
philanthropy with a historical commitment to juvenile justice reform, launched a multi-year, multi-
site project known as the Juvenile Detention Alternatives Initiative (JDAI). JDAI’s purpose was
to demonstrate that jurisdictions could establish more effective and cost efficient systems to
accomplish the purpose ofjuvenile detention. Sacramento County was selected as one of the five
initial sites, where Probation Chief John Rhoads was a participant. Since moving to Santa Cruz
County, Mr. Rhoads has maintained his relationship with the Casey Foundation and has imported
the JDAI reform elements to Santa Cruz County.

Recently, the Casey Foundation solicited an informal proposal from the Probation Department for
foundation funding of a training series aimed at building competency among local practitioners in
treatment and service approaches that would support reform efforts, including disproportionate
minority confinement. The proposed funding would support all training expenditures, including
payments for experts in selected topics. The training series would be open to staff from
Probation’s partner agencies and community-based organizations.

In addition to the training series, the Casey Foundation is proposing that the Probation
Department act as a model site for other jurisdictions interested in implementing detention reform.
To the extent that the Department incurs any expenses stemmin
jurisdictions interested in learning about our detention reform eis-

fi-om  hosting visits from other
orts, the proposed funds would

be available to offset those costs.

It is likely that the Casey Foundation’s Board will approve funding at their next meeting in
November. This approval is possible without the submission of a formal proposal because this
funding is being forwarded by JDAI’s project director from existing project funds. If approved,
the Probation Department will return to your Board with a formal agreement and a request to
accept and appropriate this unanticipated revenue.
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IT IS THEREFORE RECOMMENDED that your Board authorize the Probation Department to
participate in the Annie E. Casey Foundation’s Juvenile Detention Alternatives Initiative Training
and Detention Reform program.

Sincerely,

Chief Probation Officer
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REXOIivMENDED:

-2
County Ackinktrative  Officer

cc: County Administrative Officer
Probation Department


